Academic Information Services Advisory Committee (AISAC)

Minutes for February 8, 2008

Present: Mitsutoshi Oba, Jackie Bird, Bruce Sarjeant, Sandra Burr, Darlene Walch, Mitchell Klett.

Absent: Don Marquardt, Qinghong Zhang, Ryan Camps.
With a quorum, Sandy brought the meeting to order at 0905.

We began the meeting by following up on our task of asking our departments for input regarding the future of the LARC: did any of our departmental colleagues have anything to add?  A few did:
· Rumor that, during the library (re)construction, you will be able to get nothing in the way of print items: the library will be hermetically sealed—check out what you need before this happens.

· The library ought to have Early American Imprints and Early English Books in digital form (we have these collections currently in microcard form).
· Have a classroom immediately adjacent to the juvenile collection; have more classrooms in the library (expandable, for group study, with projectors, whiteboards).
· Beefed up virtual library—more databases (which also indicated that library liaisons have the opportunity to remind their departments what we currently DO have).
· Move the periodicals to a quieter area.

· Electronic textbooks.

· Mitsutoshi will forward an article on IT/Libraries, which reminded Darlene of a reading list, which she will forward as well.  Darlene will also put a book on reserve by Susan Gibbons. The academic library and the net gen student: making the connections.
It is hard to see what’s coming, really: much of the “future” is not in our control.  Copyright, for example, or what might be available online.  The faculty is a big part of this planning: how to they see their teaching in the next 5-10-20 years?  Collaborative workspaces?  
Discussion then led into our solicitation of campus-wide feedback regarding the LARC—how to best go about this?  Darlene suggested that we keep the timeline in mind (the last page of the “Library of the Future” Status Report, January 24, 2008, sent to us by Sandy on January 28th as well as distributed by Darlene at this meeting).  An updated/revised Library of the Future status report will be released on March 10th.  We should then launch our campus-wide feedback mechanism at that time (via an online questionnaire, through the library department liaisons, through ASNMU—these details will be worked out).  Post the questions to the faculty:  How are you going to be teaching in 5-10-20 years?  How will you be doing research?  What do you/will you expect of your students?  How is/will be the library used by individuals, by departments?  What is the value of the print collection? 
The responses will no doubt run the gamut: like our Technology Survey, we should expect criticisms.  We should keep in mind: Are we, as an institution, headed in the right direction—how do our resources, now and those planned for the future, complement our practices or our expectations?  
Next meeting: Friday February 22nd, 2008.  LRC 202.
Read the book by Susan Gibbons, The academic library and the net gen student: making the connections.  On 3 day reserve.  Kept at the Circulation Desk.  Think of questions for the LARC survey.
Respectfully submitted,

Bruce Sarjeant

